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EXCOM MEETING 
The executive committee met in Austin on January 30, 1991. 

Those in attendance were Gene McCarty, Barbara Gregg, Bill Provine, 
Loraine Fries, Bobby Whiteside(late), Roy Kleinsasser, Dick Luebke, 
Victor Palma and Pat Hutson. A quo.rum was present. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Secretary/Treasurer: Barbara Gregg reported the commercial 
checking account had $4,875.41 and CD's of $2,155.07. 

Membership: Loraine Fries reported about 70 members have not 
renewed their membership.· A list is provided as a reminder. 
There are 143 paid-up members. 

Nominating: Bobby White.side reported that no nominations have been 
received for President-elect or Secretary/Treasurer for the 
1992 term. 

Awards: No Report. 
Publicity: Roy Kleinsasser reported making progress on Fisheries 

Worker's Directory. He needs volunteers to type the lists. 
Pond Management: Work is continuing on the database of pond case 

studies. Printing the booklet may become a problem due to 
TPWD limitations on printing. 

Editorial: Dick Luebke reported -information received from Bob 
Kendall on whether or not our annual proceedings would be 
accepted as a formal publication. Information is included in 
this Newsletter. · 

Exhibits: No Report 
Issues: Victor Palma reported Malcolm Johnson has indicated that 

legislation allowing the sale of gamefish for consumption is 
being prepared for the session. Once the draft has been 
completed, the Chapter will be asked if it supports the 
legislation. · 

Endowment: Gary Valentine will be writing a detailed proposition 
that describes the possibility of a gift to the scholarship 
program. 

News Letter: Pat Hutson reported the first newsletter was mailed 
January 14, 1991. Additional information for newsletter items 
is needed. 



AWARDS NOMINATIONS 
The awards committee is accepting nominations for awards to 

be presented at the next annual meeting. Awards will be presented 
in four categories: culture, Management, Education and Research. 
Send your nominations to David Terre, P.O. Box 947, San Marcos, TX 
78667. 

NEXT NEWSLETTER 
The next newsletter will be mailed in May. Anyone wishing to 

include an item in the newsletter should send it to Pat Hutson by 
May 1 (P.O. Box 947, San Marcos, TX 78667). 

ANNUAL MEETING INFORMATION 
Tentative time for the Texas Chapter annual meeting is the 

last of October. Two sites are under consideration; Galveston and 
San Marcos. One of the extra attractions available at Galveston 
is an 8-hr cruise to International waters for $19.50 each. Holding 
an abbreviated meeting with only the business meeting, technical 
session and evening social on Thursday, and the optional cruise on 
Friday is under consideration. Friday could also be considered a 
travel day. If anyone has any comments on the meeting, please 
contact Bill Provine as soon as possible. 

AFS 1991 
Planning for the 1991 AFS national meeting in San Antonio is 

ongoing. If you would like to volunteer your services on a work 
committee please contact one of following cha_irpe~sons: 

Bill Rutledge--------General Chair 
Gene McCarty---------Welcoming and Protocol 
Barbara Gregg--------Registration and Information 
Mike Ray-------------Exhibits and Displays 
Robin Riechers-------Budget and Finance 
Allen Forshage---~---Fund Raising 
Mac McCune-----------Banquet, Social and Entertainment 
Pat Hutson-----------Tours, Transportation and Information 
Loraine Fries--------spouse Activities 
Victor Palma---------Publicity 
Charles Leigon-------Accommodations and Housing 
Joan Holt------------Program and Printing 
Mike Gonzales--------Signs and Posters 



Programs: Bill Provine reported two sites are under consideration 
for the 1991 annual meeting. one location is in Galveston and 
would include an eight hour cruise. The other location would 
be in San Marcos. The final determination has not been made. 

COMMITTEE VOLUNTEERS 
•·· 

Anyone interested in helping on a committee please contact one 
of the above committee chairpersons. Your help will be 
appreciated. 

CALL FOR NOMINATIONS 
The nominating committee will be accepting nominations for 

president-elect and secretary/treasurer. The offices will be 
filled by popular vote at the next general meeting. Please send 
nominations to Bobby Whiteside, SWTSU Aquatic Station, San Marcos, 
TX 78666. 

GRAY LITERATURE---AGAIN! 
We finally received a response from Bob Kendall, Managing 

Editor, American Fisheries Society regarding the letter requesting 
a verdict on whether or not he would accept our annual proceedings 
as a formal publication. Following is an excerpt from his letter: 

n Therefore, I approve the "Annual Proceedings of the 
Texas Chapter, American Fisheries Society" as a formal, 
citable publication within AFS--contingent on the Chapter 
meeting following additional requirements of the publications 
policy. 

(1) The Editorial Committee should send me, as Managing 
Editor, copies of each full manuscript under consideration for 
upcoming proceedings, prior to publication. I must approve 
these before they can be included in the proceedings. In 
practice, I will only require prepublication review for a year 
or so, until I gain confidence in the Chapter's quality 
control. Thereafter, L will only give a post-publication 
review until such time as I sense a lapse in quality control. 

(2) The Chapter should. create a semipermanent 
publications office to which inquiries about and orders for 
the proceedings can be directed. It doesn't matter where it 
is, as long as there's someone there who will retain 
responsibility for matters relating to the distribution of the 
proceedings. A corollary is that the Chapter will need to 
establish a distribution, sale, and pricing policy for the 
proceedings. 

(3) Each volume of the proceedings should contain the 
following printed information: 



(a) an International Standard Serial Number (ISSN), 
which I will obtain for you; 

(b) the year of actual publication of the 
proceedings, whether or not publication occurs in the same 
year the meeting was held; 

(c) the name of the publisher (Texas Chapter) and 
the publisher's address--see (2) above. 

(4) One copy of each volume should be sent to at least 
the following: 

(a) Serial sources for the BIOSIS Previews Data 
Base 
2100 Arch street 
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19103-1399 

(b) Executive Director 
American Fisheries Society 
5410 Grosvenor Lane, suite 110 
Bethesda, Maryland 20814 

(c) Managing Editor, American Fisheries Society 
Send additional copies to whomever you think might archive, 
abstract, or otherwise help to publicize the existence of the 
proceedings ... " 

Kendall has requested a formal response to these conditions, which 
will be sent following the spring EXCOM meeting. Should you have 
any comments or suggestions regarding the conditions he has 
outlined, please send them no later than March 15 to: 

Dick Luebke 
Texas Parks & Wildlife Department 
Heart of the Hills Research station 
HCR 7, Box 62 
Ingram, Texas 78025 

Remember, now that our annual proceedings will be a formal, citable 
publication, authors will still be able to choose whether or not 
they wish to have their pape~ published there. Papers can still 
be presented, their abstracts published in the proceedings, and the 
papers published elsewhere. 

CALL FOR PAPERS 
It's not too early to start planning for papers to be 

submitted for the program at this year's annual meeting. Send 
abstracts to Dick Luebke and include a statement indicating if you 
want the paper considered for publication in the proceedings. 



MEMBERSHIP 
According to the secretaries records several members have not 

paid their 1991 chapter dues. I am sure this is just a oversight 
and the check is in the mail! Following is a reminder list. 

Nonrenewed Members 2-7-91 

Richard L. Applegate*** 
161 Rolling Oaks 
San Marcos, TX 78666 

C. R. Arnold*** 
U.T.M.S.I. 
Port Aransas, TX 78336 

Bob Bagley*** 
POB 947 
San Marcos, TX 78667 

Homer Boyd*** 
Rt. 1 Box 102 
Electra, TX 76360 

Tom Brandt*** 
Rt. l Box 159-D 
San Marcos, TX 78666 

Brian L. Brawner*** 
POB 519 
Karnes City, TX 78118 

Gary Brown*** 
POB 501 
Wimberly, Tx 78676 

Michael L. Brown*** 
TAMU 210 Nagle Hall 
College Station, TX 77846 

Paul Brouha*** 
5410 Grosvenor Ln. Suite 110 
Bethesda, MD 20814 

Britt Bumguardner*** 
Star Rt. Box 387 
Palacios, TX 77465 

Travis Burke*** 
313 Lincoln 87G 
College Station, TX 77840 

Robert L. Cole*** 
TPWD, 5325 N. 3rd 
Abilene, TX 79603 

Greg Conley*** 
TTU Dept Range & Wldlf. 
Lubbock, TX 79409 

Rose Cortez*** 
POB 646 
Van Vleck, TX 77482 

Steven Craig*** 
8106 Deck 
Corpus Christi, TX 78412 

Augustine T. De La Cruz*** 
Rt. 9, Box 267A 
San Antonio, TX 78227 

Cathy Dryden*** 
310 A Manuel 
College Station, TX 77840 

Annie Eichenberg*** 
2630 MeadowWood 
Corpus Christi, TX 78418 

Jim Ekstrom*** 
35 Sagebiel Rd. 
Seguin, TX 78155 

Kenneth Fletcher*** 
2866 Burning Log 
San Antonio, TX 78247 

Kathy FrY*** 
6402 Weber Rd. #PlO 
Corpus Christi, TX 78413 

Gordon Garwood*** 
5906 Sun Country 
San Antonio, TX 78247 

Jody Gray*** 
POB 6161 
Point Comfort, Tx 77978 

Albert W. Green*** 
4200 Smith School Rd. 
Austin, TX 78744 

Paul Hammerschmidt*** 
Star Route Box 385 
Palacios, Texas 77465 

Steven Hamby*** 
POB 947 
San Marcos, TX 78666 

Joe L. Hernandez*** 
Rt. 3 Box 45 
Center Point, TX 78010 

Billy Higginbotham*** 
POB 38 
Overton, TX 75684 

Mike Hightower *** 
TAMU, Sea Grant Program 
College Station, TX 77843 

Craig Hilburn*** 
USDA Forest Service 
701 N. First Street 
Lufkin, TX 75901 

Rick Horton*** 
500 E. Constellation 
Norman, OK 73072 

Kevin Hunt*** 
2402 A Jaguar 
Bryan, TX 77801 

Claughton Johnson*** 
300 Mildred 
POB 416 
Port Lavaca, TX 77979 

Wm. (Bill) Johnson*** 
3011 Bluestem 
College Station, Tx 77840 

Jungle Laboratories 
Corporation*** 
P.O. Box 630 
Cibolo, TX 78108 



" Wallace Klussmann*** 
1206 Broadmoor 
Bryan, TX 77802 

Kenneth Kurzawski *** 
1004 E. 26 
Bryan, TX 77803 

Walter J. LandrY*** 
POB 771 
Jeanerette, LA 70544 

Addison Lee Lawrence*** PO 
Drawer Q 
Port Aransas, Tx 78373 

B.J. Lee*** 
P.O. Box 49160 
Austin, TX 78765-4916 

Tom Linton*** 
204 Fairview 
College Station, TX 77783 

Lone Star Lake Management*** 
Rt. 2 Box 331 
Bryan, TX 77803 

F. Douglas Martin*** 
8225 Herndon Drive 
Benbrook, TX 76116 

David Maus*** 
Star Rt. Box 386 
Palacios, TX 77465 

Tillman Meadows*** 
Rt. 1 Box 124C 
Buffalo, TX 75831 

Charlie Menn*** 
7922 Royalwood Dr. 
Houston, TX 77049 

Maurice I. Muoneke*** 
2018 Brian Dr. 
Kerrville, TX 78028 

Barbara Nickerson*** 
811 Lamar St. 
Ft. Worth TX 76102 

Randy M. Palachek*** 
Texas Water Commission 
P.O. Box 12432 
Austin, TX 78711 

James Parks*** 
Jasper State Fish Hatchery 
Jasper, TX 75951 

Reynaldo Patino*** 
TX Coop Research Unit 
Tx Tech Univ 
Lubbock, TX 79409 

Vic Pena *** 
12921 Burnet Rd. 
Austin, Tx 78763 

Kevin Pope*** 
2609-B Pecan Knoll 
Bryan, TX 77802 

Kip Portis*** 
Rt. 4, Box 219 
Lockhart, TX 78644 

Gary Powell*** 
P. 0. Box 13231 
Capitol Station, TX 78711 

Lynn Procarione *** 
Star Rt. Box 385 
Palacios, TX 77465 

Sammy M. Ray*** 
7213 Yucca Dr. 
Galveston, TX 77551 

SCOT*** 
807 Brazos # 311 
Austin, TX 78701 

Bill Seawell*** 
Rt. 1 Box 159D 
San Marcos, TX 78666 

Charles Sh~w *** 
217 Pearl 
Kerrville, TX 78028 

Don Steinbach*** 
Rm. 111 Nagle Hall 
College Station, Tx 77843 

Fred Stevens*** 
9 Pecan Way 
Kerrvi.lle, TX 78028 

John & Doris Sweeney*** 
Sweeney Enterprises, Inc. 
HCR 7, Box 2452 
Boerne, Texas 78006 

Steve Traxler*** 
509 Boyett 
College Station, TX 77840 

Richard Dell Waggoner*** 3107 
Jeanette Court 
Austin, TX 78745 

Beverly Winkler*** 
126 Scott St. #103 
San Marcos TX 78666 

V.A. Wolfenberger*** 
11215 Sagetrail 
Houston, TX 77089 

John D. Wray*** 
134 Braniff 
San Antonio, TX 78216 

Harold E. Yette *** 
POB # 15811 
Corpus Christi, TX 78418 

Eric Young*** 
Star Rt. Box 385 
Palacios, TX 77465 



f') • 

IF YOU HAVE FORGOTTEN TO PAY YOUR 1991 DUES, YOU MAY USE THE APPLICATION FORM 
BELO'W: 

NAME ___________________ _ 

CITY ----------
AFFILIATION -----------------

SEND DUES TO: 

REGULAR MEMBERSHIP. $8.00 
STUDENT MEMBERSHIP $5.00 

Barbara Gregg 
4200 Smith School Rd. 
Austin, TX 78744 


